
Dear Pandacorn families,
It was so nice to see our friends back! We hope everyone had a great Summer 
Holiday!
The first unit of Term 2 was "At the Farm". We studied different careers that 
are needed in the farming industry, such as farmers, vets, or food 
inspectors. In science, we learned all about birds. Birds are living things, which inspectors. In science, we learned all about birds. Birds are living things, which 
means they have needs: drink, food, and a safe place to be. When the days get 
colder and food becomes scarce, birds migrate to warmer places. We decided 
to help them by making bird feeders. If birds have food, they will not need to 
travel to faraway lands. Once our bird feeders were painted and decorated, we 
took them to the park. We hung them on trees and waited for the birds. At first 
shy, some birds came and enjoyed our seeds. It was an amazing experience. 
For art, we coloured and For art, we coloured and 
assembled paper bag puppets. Using our puppets, we reenacted the "Little Red 
Hen" story. We also made a map collage. We used different coloured paper for 
each continent. We then painted the oceans blue. It looked so pretty! We also 
made farm animals with modelling clay and created our own "Knock 'em down" 
game. To make this game, we painted and decorated paper cups and turned 
them into fam animals. Then, with the help of our teachers, we piled them up 
and knock them down with bean bags. Dexterity and power were needed to 
successfully knock down all the cups.successfully knock down all the cups.
 On September 28 and 29 was our science week event. We had a fun 
experiment with magnets! We explored the classroom to find magnetic surfaces 
or objects, then made predictions. We also used coloured milk and Qtips to 
learn about surface tension. The soaped cotton buds made the milk move, thus 
creating swirls of colour. We started Show and Tell on Mondays. We are doing 
our best to speak well and confidently in front of our friends. On Friday, Sep-
tember 30, we all came to school dressed as farm animals and farmers. We 
had a balloon party and made s'mores.
To top it all, we welcomed 4 new friends: Aara, Nehan, Haruma, and Sayuri. 
We also celebrated Arundhati, Hana, Kasumi, Nehan, and Sofia's birthdays. 
Happy Birthday friends! We had to say goodbye to Moyu. Take care and do not 
forget your UIA friends. We already miss you.
Kind regards,
The Pandacorn Team
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